OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE- 12 LMO 005 Lower Monumental summer spill change from 115 kcfs /120% TDG – 24 hours per day to 17 kcfs – 24 hours per day on June 9th or when flows allow.
COORDINATION DATE- 6 June 2012
PROJECT- Lower Monumental Lock and Dam
RESPONSE DATE- 7 June 2012, 3:00 PM
Description of the problem
The 2012 FOP states “Performance standard testing at the TDG Gas Cap (spring) and at 17 kcfs (summer) spill will occur in 2012 at Lower Monumental Dam.  Testing began in late April and will continue through July.  The dates of testing are dependent on the size and availability of fish for tagging.  Final dates for testing will be coordinated through the SRWG.  The “bulk” spill pattern as described in FPP Section 7 will be used.  Based on previous years’ study results, dam survival is higher using the “bulk” spill pattern compared to the “uniform” spill pattern”.  

The first release of JSATS tagged fish has already occurred.  The start date of summer spill would be moved up from June 20 to June 9 or as soon as flows allow.
Type of outage required
No outage.  Just a change from spring to summer spill operations as permitted by river flows.

Impact on facility operation

We propose switching to summer operations (17kcfs spill 24 hours) as flows come down to around 115 Kcfs as predicted on June 9th, or as soon as flows decrease to manageable levels.  The first releases of fish at LOMO began last Sunday and the numbers of subs in the collection have been low so far, and the release numbers as of yesterday were less than 500 fish total out of 11,000. Switching to summer spill sooner will allow for a better evaluation of summer conditions.
Dates of impacts/repairs
9 Jun 2012, or as soon as flows allow. 
Length of time for repairs

NA
Expected impacts on fish passage

Lower Monumental SMP data shows subyearling Chinook making up approximately 73% of the daily collection at the fish facility as of 05 June 2012 as compared to 68.4% in 2011, 37.4% in 2010 and 77.6% in 2009 on this date.  Implementing summer spill operations at Lower Monumental on June 9th will better match the run and performance standard testing timing.
Comments from agencies

-----Original Message-----

From: Fryer, Derek S NWW 

Sent: Wednesday, June 06, 2012 1:35 PM

Good Afternoon SRWG,

To achieve a good summer evaluation of subyearling behavior and survival for survival studies being conducted this year, the COE/Action Agencies would propose to move to summer operations as soon as possible at McNary and Lower Monumental Dams.  Changes to the summer operations timing is outlined in the FOP and this email and following emails for FPOM distribution (FPP change form) will serve as this coordination.  There will not be a lot of time to make this change, as the subyearling fish are already arriving in good numbers at Lower Monumental and McNary dam and tagged fish releases are beginning very soon or have already started, so please keep this in mind.

At McNary: the first release of JSATS tagged fish will begin on June 11. We propose to move from 40% spring spill to 50% percent summer spill operation on June 12th at 12 pm.  This will allow for the change in operation before the fish from the first release group arrive and pass McNary Dam.  TSW's will be removed on June 8th as per the FOP/FPP. An FPOM change form email was sent out on 6/4/12 at 2 pm from Greg Moody, regarding the McNary change however the date for moving from 40% to 50% spill has now changed from June 8th at COB to June 12th at 12 pm to reflect the fish release schedule.

At Lomo: We propose switching to summer operations (17kcfs spill 24 hours) as flows come down to around 115 Kcfs as predicted on June 9th, or as soon as flows decrease to manageable levels thereafter.  The first releases of fish at LOMO began last Sunday and the numbers of subs in the collection have been low so far, and the release numbers as of yesterday were less than 500 fish total out of 11,000. Switching to summer spill sooner will allow for a better evaluation of summer conditions. A new FPP change form will be distributed.

If you have comments please provide your comments in writing (email will suffice) to me or to Mr. Moody by COB this Friday for Lower Monumental and by 12 noon on Monday June 11th for McNary.  Please call with any questions.

-----Original Message-----

From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 

Sent: Wednesday, June 06, 2012 4:22 PM

To: Bailey, John C NWW

Subject: Re: FPOM: Change in Spring to Summer Spill at Lower Monumental Dam(UNCLASSIFIED)

We do not support the change and would expect that a meeting would be scheduled to discuss this issue as stated in the FOP.

tom lorz

-----Original Message-----

From: Bill Hevlin [mailto:bill.hevlin@noaa.gov] 

Sent: Thursday, June 07, 2012 11:14 AM

To: Bailey, John C NWW

Subject: Re: FPOM: Change in Spring to Summer Spill at Lower Monumental Dam (UNCLASSIFIED)

John,

Thanks for the opportunity to coordinate on this non-routine operation request, titled 12 LMO 005 Lower Monumental summer spill change from 115 kcfs/120% TDG - 24 hours per day to 17 kcfs - 24 hours per day on June 9th or when flows allow.

Our comments pertain to the SMP data you mention in the section titled "Expected Impacts to Fish Passage".  You mention that by June 5th this spring (2012) fish facility monitoring data at Lower Monumental SMP found that 73% of the daily collection consisted of sub-yearling chinook.  Is it correct to assume that the remaining 27% of the daily collection that day consisted of yearling chinook and steelhead juveniles?  If so, what will be the expected impact on these spring migrating ESA listed fish of your proposed reduction in spill from June 9 to June 21, 2012?   In addition, what is the expected impact on the subyearling chinook passing Lower Monumental during the proposed spill reduction between June 9 and June 21, 2012?  

Generally, spill reductions mid-season reduce the survival of migrating juveniles.  NMFS will need to consider potential juvenile survival reduction in our response to this coordination.  In order to complete the official coordination request, we request that the Corps provide an assessment of the potential adverse effects of the spill reduction on spring chinook, steelhead, and subyearling chinook juvenile passing Lower Monumental Dam.

Thank You

Bill Hevlin

NOAA Fisheries

-----Original Message-----
From: Fryer, Derek S NWW 
Sent: Thursday, June 07, 2012 11:41 AM
Subject: RE: SRWG-Change to Summer Operations at McNary and Lower Monumental

SRWG,

We need to have a special SRWG call on the schedule and timing of survival studies, river flows, and fish numbers at Lomo and McNary.  I would propose to have a conference call this afternoon, or tomorrow morning.

How about 2pm-4:30 today, or 9:30-12 tomorrow or 2-4:30 tomorrow afternoon?

Vote at the doodle poll link below or reply to me with your availability.

http://www.doodle.com/awd4f64efbv929ec
I will follow up with conference line information.

Derek
-----Original Message-----
From: Fryer, Derek S NWW 
Sent: Thursday, June 07, 2012 1:45 PM
Subject: RE: SRWG-Change to Summer Operations at McNary and Lower Monumental

We will have a call today Beginning at 2 pm.

I will also hold a call tomorrow from 9:30-12 for those that couldn’t call in today.

Conference call in number for both days.

Number: 1-877-336-1839

Code: 3365384

Passcode: 6379

Security code if asked: 6379

Derek

-----Original Message-----
From: Fryer, Derek S NWW 
Sent: Thursday, June 07, 2012 4:06 PM
Subject: RE: SRWG-Change to Summer Operations at McNary and Lower Monumental

Based upon a good turn-out for today's call, I am cancelling a SRWG call for Friday.  Please fill free to call me directly if you have any questions or want to provide any further comments.

To summarize briefly:

The COE/Action agencies will put together a proposal on when to change to summer spill operations at LOMO.  One of the options for this proposal includes when river flows drop below 85KCFS and are predicted to hold below 85K for the next 7 days Lomo would switch from spring to summer operations. This proposal is NOT finalized and will be sent to the regional SRWG reps as soon as possible for consideration for this year's summer operations switch from spring. Be aware this needs to happen very quickly.

At McNary, we had unanimous agreement to move to 50% spill on June12 (I believe at 12PM on the 12th of June) before the JSAT study fish arrive from releases on the 11th.  This operation was driven by survival data indicating to meet BiOp survival metrics at McNary, removing the TSWs and adding 10% more spill would be the best condition for subyearling Chinook.
Derek

-----Original Message-----
From: Feil, Dan H NWD 
Sent: Monday, June 11, 2012 5:49 PM
To: Casey.Baldwin@colvilletribes.com; Aaron Jackson (AaronJackson@ctuir.org); BILL HEVLIN (Bill.Hevlin@noaa.gov); Bob Rose (rosb@yakamafish-nsn.gov); BPA Scott Bettin; Brian McIlraith (MCIB@critfc.org); Christine H - KEWR-4 Petersen (chpetersen@bpa.gov); David A - KEWL-4 Roberts (daroberts@bpa.gov); Ed. Meyer (ed.meyer@noaa.gov); Gary Fredricks (gary.fredricks@noaa.gov); George Nardacci (GNardacci@normandeau.com); Jason Sweet (jcsweet@bpa.gov); Jay Hesse (jayh@nezperce.org); Jerry McCann (jmccann@fpc.org); Jim Ruff (JRuff@NWCouncil.org); John T - KEWR-4 Skidmore (jtskidmore@bpa.gov); Kenneth D. Ham (Kenneth.Ham@pnl.gov); Kent Snyder; Kiefer, Russ; Kruger, Rick; Larry. Swenson (larry.swenson@noaa.gov); Shane Scott (sscott06@earthlink.net); Statler, Dave; Tim Dalton (tim.dalton@state.or.us); Tom Lorz (lort@critfc.org); Trevor Conder (Trevor.Conder@noaa.gov); Turnipseed, Donna NWW; Wills, Dave; FCRPS NWW; Rosanna Mensik; montyp@centurylink.net
Cc: Fryer, Derek S NWW; Shutters, Marvin K NWW; Wik, Tim O NWW; Juhnke, Steve D NWW; Higginbotham, Fred G NWW; Pinney, Chris A NWW; Dugger, Carl R NWW; Spurgeon, William F NWW; Setter, Ann L NWW; Moody, Gregory P NWW; Bailey, John C NWW; Peters, Rock D NWD; McMichael, Geoffrey A; Ploskey, Gene R; Weiland, Mark A; Baus, Douglas M NWD; Wright, Lisa NWD; Holecek, Dean NWW; Deng, Zhiqun (Daniel); Trumbo, Bradly A NWW; Hockersmith, Eric E NWW; Langeslay, Mike J NWP; Eppard, Matthew B NWP; Clugston, David NWD; Chong, Randy R NWW; Ritchie Graves
Subject: transition to summer spill operations at LMN
Importance: High

SRWG members, please find attached a draft document outlining the alternative criteria proposed by SRWG members (CRITFC, ID, NOAA, NPT, and OR) on last Thursday's conference call as an alternative to the criteria stated in BiOp RPA Table 2 (footnote 6).  Please review the draft to make sure I've accurately captured the criteria as discussed on the call.  Many indicated they would need to get policy review from their respective agencies prior to agreeing to the alternative criteria; hopefully you've already taken the opportunity to discuss these criteria among your agency representatives, as river flow is rapidly receding and the criteria specified in the draft may be met in the next day or two.  To facilitate as quick of a transition as possible to help salvage this year's performance standard test at LMN, we request your agencies recommendation back on these criteria by close of business Tuesday, June 12.  The alternative criteria contained in the draft would only be enacted to make the transition from spring to summer spill at Lower Monumental Dam in 2012.  The Action Agencies fully support the criteria stated in the BiOp (RPA Table 2, footnote 6) to transition to summer spill at Snake River dams and defer to NOAA on this item.

Dan Feil

503 808-3727

-----Original Message-----
From: Tom Lorz [mailto:lort@critfc.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2012 6:54 AM
To: chpetersen@bpa.gov; daroberts@bpa.gov; jcsweet@bpa.gov; jtskidmore@bpa.gov; BPA Scott Bettin; montyp@centurylink.net; Casey.Baldwin@colvilletribes.com; Brian McIlraith; AaronJackson@ctuir.org; sscott06@earthlink.net; jmccann@fpc.org; Wills, Dave; Kiefer, Russ; Statler, Dave; jayh@nezperce.org; Bill.Hevlin@noaa.gov; ed.meyer@noaa.gov; gary.fredricks@noaa.gov; larry.swenson@noaa.gov; Trevor.Conder@noaa.gov; GNardacci@normandeau.com; ksnyder@normandeau.com; JRuff@NWCouncil.org; Kenneth.Ham@pnl.gov; rmensik@psmfc.org; Kruger, Rick; tim.dalton@state.or.us; Feil, Dan H NWD; Turnipseed, Donna NWW; FCRPS NWW; rosb@yakamafish-nsn.gov
Cc: ritchie.graves@noaa.gov; Gene.Ploskey@pnnl.gov; Geoffrey.Mcmichael@pnnl.gov; Mark.Weiland@pnnl.gov; zhiqun.deng@pnnl.gov; Setter, Ann L NWW; Trumbo, Bradly A NWW; Dugger, Carl R NWW; Pinney, Chris A NWW; Clugston, David NWD; Holecek, Dean NWW; Fryer, Derek S NWW; Baus, Douglas M NWD; Hockersmith, Eric E NWW; Higginbotham, Fred G NWW; Moody, Gregory P NWW; Bailey, John C NWW; Wright, Lisa NWD; Shutters, Marvin K NWW; Eppard, Matthew B NWP; Langeslay, Mike J NWP; Chong, Randy R NWW; Peters, Rock D NWD; Juhnke, Steve D NWW; Wik, Tim O NWW; Spurgeon, William F NWW
Subject: Re: transition to summer spill operations at LMN

Thank you for getting this out, but to expect that we can get back to you by the close of business today when we got this late Monday and when a majority of the regional players will be at SRWG in the Dalles is a little optimistic, I would suggest we cover this on a TMT call for Wednesday around 11:00, FPAC has a meeting at 9:00 on Wednesday and can then call in for to discuss this.

tom lorz

critfc
Final results
This was not implemented.

Thank you, 
John Bailey
